EP712
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 13th February 2017 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor P Lever                            Councillor D James
                             Councillor D Clifft                            Councillor C Steel                            
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                       Councillor A Gibbons 
                             Councillor J Smallman                     Councillor B Whitehouse
Also present was County Councillor Kath Perry

The Chairman asked Members to stand & observe 1 minute silence for Mrs Rose Kitson who had recently passed away.

Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on Mrs Kitson commitment to the Parish & her hard work in the community.
    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – None   

    Crime Statistics 4th January 12th February 2017

    Arson – 1

    Burglary other  – 2

    Drug offences – 1

    Other offences - 1

    Theft – other   - 1
    Other violence against the person - 1

    Public order - 1  
    Theft from motor vehicle –     
    The Chairman commented that the planning committee date for the DX amended proposal had been set for Tuesday 28th February

    2017 @ 6.30pm and coaches had been booked to take residents to the meeting, the clerk will be taking names for the pickups.

    1.APOLOGIES – Councillors Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) & Ken Pace tendered their apologies.
   2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS - None   
   3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 9th January 2017
  Councillor June Smallman proposed and Councillor Peter Lever seconded and carried that the minutes were a true record      
  4.  Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – None  
  5. County Councillors Report – County Councillor Kath Perry commented that the Council Tax would be 

  determined on Thursday 16th February 2017.  Members commented on the following points of concern:
  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck asked for an update on the work on the footpaths of Broad Lane, which following the work were uneven

  and holding water, the paths have already been reported to the Highways Dept and awaiting their comments on the work.

  Chicane on Broad Lane an ongoing problem which needs the stop lines moving further back, to allow motorists time to stop.

  Potholes on Broad Lane, Bognop Road in several places, HighHill junction Wolverhampton Road stop line is breaking up, all gateways 

  to the village rumble strips are breaking up.  Upper Sneyd Road  junction High Hill blocked drain which causes flooding. Sneyd Lane 
  drains blocked with leaves causing flooding.  Cannock Road junction Bognop Road blocked drain on island causing flooding. Fingerpost

  Brownshore Lane junction Kitchen Lane junction High Hill has been dislodged and is leaning over. Mud on Roads at Bognop Road

  where heavy vehicles come out of the pig field – Bursnip Road from the golf course & the burial site. Weight restriction on Hobnock 

  Road to curb the amount of heavy vehicles cutting through the village areas.  County Councillor Kath Perry noted all the points and
  Will come back with findings.

  7.30pm Councillor Kath Perry left the meeting  
  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 11  - no decisions made.
  7. PLANNING

  a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month: 
  17/00027/FUL Front porch @ Rosewood House Rosewood Gardens – on objections
  17/00036/FUL 2 Storey side extension over existing garage @ 192 Cannock Road Westcroft – no objections
  b. The following planning applications have been approved:  None
  c.  The following planning applications have been refused:  None
  8. CORRESPONDENCE
 The clerk read out the crime statistics as noted above.
 Correspondence from Wyrley FC regarding a proposal to erect a canopy to the building which will be folded back against the building 
 when not in use.  Secondly asking for a letter of support in favour of a proposed planning application at Harrisons Ground Hazel Lane

 Great Wyrley. Members asked for more details on the application.
EP711
9.  FINANCE
A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 31.01.17 Current Account £38,937.98 Deposit Account. £16.86 Reserve Account 1 £498.00(Christmas Market) Reserve Account 2 £25.00(GBC) Reserve Account 3 £3,129.23(allotments) Charity Account £485.47 and Petty Cash £100 Less unpresented cheques £0.00

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £48,535.52

           
     Plus receipts       £11,573.63

     Less payments    £16,916.61

     Balance c/fwd    £43,192.54

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103548
	South Staffs Council
	O/S rates 18/03/16 to 31/03/17
	1431.73
	-
	1431.73

	103549
	Midland Chilled Foods
	T/R stock Dec/January
	776.58
	34.82
	811.40

	103550
	Coinadrink Ltd
	T/R stock January
	229.72
	-
	229.72

	103551
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	December refuse ECC
	245.64
	49.13
	294.77

	103552
	Solar Panel Heating
	Plumbing repairs
	157.02
	31.40
	188.42

	103553
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials
	64.24
	12.85
	77.09

	103554
	AIM Environmental Services
	Asbestos work in preschool
	795.00
	159.00
	954.00

	103555
	HMRC
	January PAYE
	1312.70
	-
	1312.70

	103556
	Greenclean 
	Windows
	100.00
	20.00
	120.00

	103557
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash -
	            92.60
	7.20
	99.80

	103558
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials 
	125.06
	25.00
	150.06

	103559
	Coinadrink Ltd
	T/R stock January
	          105.06
	-
	105.06

	103560
	A F Blakemore & Son ltd
	T/R stock January – February 2017
	715.38
	12.67
	728.05

	103561
	
	
	
	
	

	SO
	Salaries
	Tearoom £4795.94  Administration £3627.41
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities
	Gas £31.00  Electricity £2417.59 

Phone & broadband £119.18 
	
	
	


The payments  - Councillor Chris Steel commented on the cheque raised to cover work carried in the Pre-school area to encapsulate areas where there was soft boarding which may contain contaminates.  The cheques were proposed by the Councillor Bob Bradburn, seconded by Councillor Albert Gibbons and carried.   Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 31st January 2017 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Peter Lever
seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 31st January 2017 was present proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded by Councillor June Smallman and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 31st January 2017 was presented, this was proposed by Councillor
Maureen Billingsley seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal
Budget 2017-18 – Hire Charges
Members discussed the present charges and agreed to increase the rates for children’s parties proposed by Councillor Peter Lever, seconded by Councillor June Smallman and carried.
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Appoint Internal Auditor – The appointment of the internal auditor was proposed by the Chairman and carried.
Ratify floor covering in hall –To be replaced at the end of the financial year proposed by Councillor June Smallman, seconded 
by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried.  Additional quotes will be sought to obtain best value.
10. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING - Councillor Mandy Cole commented that confirmation has been received for the work to be commenced during the next financial year 2017/18..
11. WESTCROFT – GRASS VERGES no work carried out – Old Hampton Lane Councillor Chris Steel commented  on the bund of soil placed at the top of Old Hampton Lane near the junction of Bognop, to prevent fly tipping, the bund is been reduced by persons removing it.  This has been reported to highways & the police.
12. THE GOOD LIFE – Community Connectors – Councillors Maureen Billingsley & Bob Bradburn  - no more information at present until all parish councils have been visited by The Good Life Co-ordinator.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – The Chairman confirmed that he will be meeting with the landowner on Friday.
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS - discussed in item 5.
15  DEVELOPMENT OF OLD BRICKWORKS SITE HOBNOCK ROAD – discussed in item 5
16. BROAD LANE – discussed in item 5.

17. CCTV in SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE – Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever both outline the proposals by South Staffs Council to provide CCTV in local villages at a cost of £3,000 for 2 cameras & monitoring system.
18. ROADS _ Bursnip Road – Weight Restriction Hobnock Road – Bognop Road – As discussed under item 5
19. ERUFC – Signage – Resurfacing of Driveway – Phase 1 of carpark – Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on residents comments about the location of Phase 1 of the carpark, which would remove the flat area where some children play.  Members discussed the area and Councillor Bert Gibbons proposed the club proposal seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried.
20.BROWNSHORE PRESCHOOL – Members discussed the recent correspondence from the pre-school and raised concerns, Councillor June Smallman proposed that no further negotiations be considered at present, Councillor Chris Steel proposed an amendment to the proposal that the pre-school be given 3 months’ rent free but they cover the utility bills for this period, this was not seconded, therefore the 1st proposal stands seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck  and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against this proposal.
21.WEST MIDLANDS INTERCHANGE – Joint Collective –.The clerk read out the correspondence from the action group, the Council agreed to support the group in the distribution of mail & flyers but could not financially support their action.
22. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT- Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever commented  on the DX proposal, the Long Lane Development which both to the planning committee on the 28th February 2017.  They also commented on the South Staffordshire lottery which has commenced.
23. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 13th March 2017.
24. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

